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Metropolitan King County Council

Annual Budget Reconciliation & Adoption Committee

	Agenda Item No.:
	5
	Date:
	November 8, 2006

	
	
	
	

	Proposed No.:
	2006-0475
	Prepared By:
	Carrie S. Cihak


STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:

An ordinance increasing plumbing and gas piping permit fees in unincorporated King County.
SUMMARY:

Proposed Ordinance 2006-0475 would increase plumbing and gas piping permit fees from $95 to $110 for one fixture and from $10 to $12 for each additional fixture.  The re‑inspection fee increases from $100 to $115.  These increases are 15% to 20%.  These fees were last increased in 2002.  
ANALYSIS:

King County requires permits and inspections for installation of plumbing fixtures and gas piping to ensure they comply with the King County Plumbing Code (KCC 16.32).   The Code sets standards to ensure that fixtures and piping are properly installed and do not pose health threats.  The Code is required by RCW 19.27 and applies only in the unincorporated areas of the County; cities are required by State law to have their own codes.  The Department of Public Health administers and enforces the King County Plumbing Code. 
The Executive proposes to increase the plumbing and gas piping permit fee from $95 to $110 for one fixture and from $10 to $12 for each additional fixture.  The re-inspection fee is proposed to increase from $100 to $115.  The re-inspection fee applies when an inspection is called and, for example, work is substantially incomplete, required corrections identified in prior inspections are not made, or the inspector is not given access on the date for which inspection is requested.
These fees were last increased in 2002.  This proposal increases in fees by 15% to 20%.  The proposal is requested to reflect inflationary cost increases and to maintain the current service level.  Since the last fee increase, the CPI-W, a common measure of inflation, has increased 13%.  Since the County’s salaries and wages are tied to the CPI-W, the CPI-W is an accurate reflection of the increase in this component of the cost.  The other major labor cost component is medical and other benefits that have increased 40% over this time period.    

This ordinance requires notice and a public hearing which was held on November 6, 2006.  The Department also held a stakeholder meeting on August 31 to receive public feedback on the proposal.

REASONABLENESS:

Adoption of this ordinance by the Council would constitute a reasonable budgetary and policy decision as the fee increase reflects the increase in the cost of providing these services.  
INVITED:

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management & Budget
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Striking Amendment S1 to Proposed Ordinance 2006-0475

2. Title Amendment T1 to Proposed Ordinance 2006-0475

3. Proposed Ordinance 2006-0475

4. Regulatory Note
5. Fiscal Note
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